[bookmark: OLE_LINK8][bookmark: OLE_LINK9]Fish Passage Plan (FPP) Change Request Form
Change Form # & Title: 	20AppF001 – Sturgeon Coordination	
Date Submitted:		November 12, 2020	
Project:			All			
Requester Name, Agency:	Charles Morrill, WDFW
Final Action:			
FPP SECTION:  Appendix F – Dewatering Guidelines and Fish Salvage Plans
JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGE:  Proposed changes from Charles Morrill, WDFW.
PROPOSED CHANGE: 
Add new language to “Section 2. Coordination”:
[bookmark: _Toc33619641][bookmark: _Toc377457520]2. 	COORDINATION
2.1. The Dewatering and Fish Handling/Salvage Plan for each project shall include coordination procedures for planned and emergency fish salvage activities. The Project Biologist shall coordinate all fish salvage activities with Project and District personnel.  

2.2. At the request of WDFW and ODFW, when and where sturgeon are known or anticipated to be handled and removed, notify WDFW and ODFW FPOM representatives of the scheduled dates of dewatering, handling and salvage to enable, if feasible, the opportunity for agency sturgeon staff members to be present and sample adult sturgeon prior to their release.  Agency staff will coordinate any opportunities with the appropriate project staff to ensure the safety of all involved and establish protocols suitable for any sampling on site.
COMMENTS: 
November 12, 2020 – FPOM: 
· Morrill clarified this is a request for notification of dewatering ladders, as well as turbines.
· Kovalchuk noted the current dewatering schedules are already provided to FPOM.  Morrill felt like there could be improvement.
· Cordie said turbine dewaterings will be more of a challenge to provide advance notification in some circumstances due to changing schedules.
· Morrill suggested FPOM take some time to review and think about the change form, then it can be discussed further at the December FPOM. PENDING
[bookmark: _GoBack]November 20, 2020 – email from Erick Hockersmith, Corps NWW: 
“Project biologists are supportive of assisting with the sturgeon project. As with all research and monitoring requests, WDFW and ODFW will need to follow the coordination protocols described in FPP Appendix B Section 9, the NWW Guide for Project Access and Project Specific Access Guides located on the FPOM web site at http://pweb.crohms.org/tmt/documents/FPOM/2010/NWW%20Research/Research.html to have access to NWW projects.  Please be aware that advanced notification of dewatering activities may not be possible due to the nature of some dewatering activities such as those related to emergency procedures.  Notification and coordination of dewatering activities does not infer accessibility as specific requirements must be fulfilled as described in the NWW Guide for Project Access and Project Specific Access Guidelines.  These access requirements include safety and training requirements that must be met in advance to allow access.  Access permission would likely be on a case by case basis determined by the Project Biologist and Operating Project Manager (OPM) for the specific project.”
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